The Greensboro Association

Community Initiatives Committee 2018 Report  
The GA's Community Initiatives Committee continues to conceive, advance, and support community initiatives. This year we continued to stay abreast of and involved in the town planning process, transportation safety, Greensboro Bend revitalization efforts, and community initiatives including public art and the creation of a local incubator hub, called SPARK.
The Town Planning Commission is hosting a number of community listening sessions/public hearings this month on Monday, August 20th at Lakeview School and Thursday, August 30th at St. Michael’s Church in the Bend to solicit feedback and input on the latest town plan draft. If you have any input you’d like to contribute, please reach out to Planning Commission Chair, Dan Predpall (one of this year’s Annual Meeting speakers). A full draft of the Town Plan can be viewed on the town website. 

In an effort to continue improving the safety of Greensboro’s roads and following last year’s input by Local Motion, the town has erected temporary speed gauges upon entering the village center on Breezy Ave and on Craftsbury Road. These speed gauges are the first step in considering small implementable changes that create a significant impact in the safety of multi-use roads. The Committee still is seeking to improve the walkability and bikeability of Greensboro and would appreciate any feedback with regards to the vision set forth in the Town Plan and recommendations for how the town can move forward. Improved sidewalks and an eventual recreation path still in the works!
Greensboro Bend revitalization efforts with the leadership of Michelle LaFlam (one of this year’s Annual Meeting guest speakers), Peter Romans, Mark Snyder, Erika Karp and others, have been gathering a collection of individuals interested in determining ways to provide better housing opportunities in Town and improve the vibrancy of Greensboro Bend Village, one of Greensboro’s two formally designated Village Centers. This past month, the group hosted its first block party and hopes to continue to host events to draw more community activity to the area. WonderArts, with support from the Greensboro Association, hired muralist, Tara Goreau to work with area kids to design and paint murals for the community that are being put up in the Greensboro Bend Park. WonderArts has also continued a variety of public art initiatives to enhance the way that we all engage with our environment and partnered with the Greensboro Free Library to build and erect mini libraries around town – check them out if you haven’t already.
Significant progress has been made on the creative incubator/co-working/maker space with the support of a USDA grant obtained by WonderArts. The space, named SPARK, is currently testing its beta membership model and is encouraging everyone to check out the current space (in the basement of the Fellowship Hall), which sports a variety of technology and equipment as well as individuals eager to share their knowledge and skillsets. More about the space, its offerings, and how to get involved can be found on the website www.sparkies.org. If you are curious about how to get involved or interested in checking it out, please reach out to Ezra Ranz-Schleifer (one of this year’s Annual Meeting guest speakers) or contact spark@wonderartsvt.org. This is an exciting new initiative that has drawn individuals, entrepreneurs, small business owners, and a variety of other stakeholders from over a dozen towns to our little corner of the NEK and with your support and involvement will continue to be a source of vibrancy year round. 
As always, the Community Initiatives Committee continues to seek input about the things members would like to see in our community.
Respectfully submitted,   
Naomi Ranz-Schleifer, chair
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